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CONTACT ANOULACK
If you have any ideas, comments or suggestions, or wish to discuss State 
Government matters, please drop into the office or contact me on 9618 2077, 
email macquariefields@parliament.nsw.gov.au or visit letsbackanoulack.com
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One of the hardest hit suburbs is 
Edmondson Park, where commuters 
resort to desperate measures – risking 
fines by parking illegally.  

The Liberal Government’s 
overdevelopment agenda has to stop! 
Our suburbs feel the constant squeeze 
of a growing population and woefully 
inadequate infrastructure. Nowhere 
is this more evident than at our train 
stations, where the parking crisis is a 
daily occurrence. 

When will the Liberal Government 
deliver its promised 700 new car 
parking spaces at Edmondson Park?

I have sought urgent answers from the 
NSW Transport Minister. 

The Liberal Government promised 
construction would start this year, yet 
no construction money was allocated 
in the budget. 

Desperate commuters could be 
waiting up to four years to see the 
extra car spaces delivered. Local 
commuters are angry and frustrated. 

Premier, fix our commuter car parking 
crisis now! 

Have your say by signing my petition 
at: www.letsbackanoulack.com
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With THE COX FAMILY 
Shane and Cathy Cox and their sons, Luke and Nathan, live in Leumeah and enjoy 
the quiet and friendly neighbourhood. Luke and Nathan attend Macquarie Fields 
High School where they are champion debaters. 

INSIDE ZEN-SORY GARDEN FOR ADRA (P2)  WHERE’S OUR LIFT, PREMIER? (P2) 
DEVELOPMENT FLOODGATES OPEN IN SCENIC HILLS (P3)

COMMUTER CAR 
PARKING CRISIS
Our commuter car parks are bursting at the seams. A conga-line of cars 
every weekday can been seen at train stations across my electorate.  

Luke, how did you get 
involved in debating?
One of my teachers encouraged me to 
try debating and once I got a taste for 
it I never looked back. I enjoy the logic 
and teamwork involved with debating. 
I’m usually first speaker so my role is to 
lay the groundwork for the argument.

Your next step is 
regional competition.  
Yes, I’m really excited and proud to be 
representing my school on the South 
West Sydney Regional Debating Team. 
It will be the first time I have competed at 
regional level. The championships are at 
University of Sydney from 2-4 December.

Nathan, you’re also a debater 
and involved in the Student 
Representative Council (SRC).
Yes, the SRC is an opportunity for 
students to fundraise and contribute 
to their school community. Last year 
the Macquarie Fields High School SRC 
decided to highlight the plight of small 
towns in rural NSW, particularly given the 
devastating drought and water shortages. 
We fundraised for students in Warialda, 
a town of 1300 people between Inverell 
and Moree. Our Pop lives in Warialda 
so this was very personal for us. 

Luke and Nathan, tell us about 
Macquarie Fields High School.
Our school is incredibly diverse. Half 
of the school’s intake is selective 

stream so we have students from 
a large geographical area, and our 
school is also very culturally diverse.   

Luke and Nathan, what issues 
are important to young people 
and what would you like to 
see for the local area?
Housing affordability, education, water 
shortages in rural Australia and climate 
change. Social media and technology 
play a huge part in young people’s lives 
today. In terms of our local area, more 
social and lifestyle opportunities for 
youth and more public spaces catering 
for young people would be great.

Shane, Cathy – you’ve seen lots 
of changes in the local area.
Cathy: Yes, definitely. I lived in Macquarie 
Fields for many years and Shane grew up 
in Canberra. Our first home was in Minto 
before we moved to Leumeah. There are 
too many high-rises in Campbelltown 
now, which detract from the local area’s 
character. The shops at Leumeah Station 
have a real sense of community, and 
it’s much like a big country town where 

people know you on a first-name 
basis. It’d be sad to see that change.  

You must be very proud 
of your boys.
Cathy - Yes, of course. I always say 
to the boys: ‘Be proud of who you are 
and where you come from’.  

Luke – you’re in Year 11 
next year. What does the 
future hold?
I’m interested in politics. I believe in 
advocating to help improve people’s 
lives and giving people a voice. 
Whatever I do in life, I’m sure it will 
involve service to others.

Luke and Nathan – how do you 
spend your spare time?
Like so many other young people, 
we enjoy watching Netflix and Stan. 
Some of our favourite shows are 
Brooklyn Nine Nine, Derry Girls, 
Riverdale, Friday Night Dinner and our 
family favourite – The Crown. We also 
enjoy reading, going to the movies 
and catching up with friends.

Congratulations to 
Macquarie Fields 
High School’s Aysha 
Huq on winning 
Young Archie 2019 
(16-18 year category).

Aysha won the award for her 
watercolour painting of her 
grandmother, Helima, standing 
by the ocean for the first time 
in her life while visiting Australia 
from Bangladesh.

WINNER
YOUNG
ARCHIE

FIX IT NOW, PREMIER!

See related story on page 3

Edmondson Park
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Bushfires reveal community spirit (P2) Fight against holiday tax (P3) 
School safety survey (P3) Chat with Anoulack (P4)INSIDE 

These victories are the result of long-
running, hard-fought campaigns. Thank 
you to everyone for your support. 
But there is still work to be done to 
save as much land as possible at 
Hurlstone and to make sure this Liberal 
Government keeps its car parking 
promises.
The fight for our community’s fair share 
continues. 
More details inside.
 

DOUBLE VICTORY FOR PEOPLE POWER!

 ✔ Hurlstone Agricultural High School will 
remain at its rightful home in Glenfield.

 ✔ An extra 2000 car parking spaces for 
Edmondson Park Station.

With former MP Andrew McDonald and former Hurlstone 

principal John Norris.

With Werriwa MP Anne Stanley and 
local resident Surinder Singh.
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The bushfires ravaging our state over the past few 
months have been horrific.
The loss of lives, homes, buildings and wildlife is tragic.    

We will never forget the images of our RFS heroes placing their lives 
on the line to protect our community.

It is often when times are toughest that we see the best in 
community spirit.  Seeing the mountains of donations being 
delivered to devastated communities has been truly inspirational.   

Locally, The Silver Coin Project collected school supplies for 
children in Wollondilly who have suffered as a result of the bushfires. 

A huge congratulations to Darko, Jenny and the whole team for 
their efforts!

HURLSTONE TO STAY 
AT GLENFIELD
Thank you to everyone who supported my 
Hands off Hurlstone campaign over the past 
four years.
It has been a long and hard-fought campaign but we didn’t 
back down and I look forward to Hurlstone maintaining its 
strong and proud tradition at Glenfield. 

But the victory is bittersweet with the Liberal Government 
pushing ahead with plans to sell most of the school’s land to 
developers.

More green open space will be swallowed up as part of 
a greedy land grab that is typical of this Government’s 
obsession with overdevelopment.

Help me keep up the fight. Sign my petition at 
letsbackanoulack.com.

MORE PARKING TO 
COME AFTER LONG 
WAIT
There are two things I know about the parking crisis at 
Edmondson Park:

1. Commuters will welcome the announcement of an extra 
2000 spaces after sustained community pressure.

2. Commuters will also be pulling their hair out in frustration 
for having to wait even longer for parking relief.

I have been fighting for this result, together with Werriwa MP 
Anne Stanley.

But can the Liberal Government be trusted to keep its word? 
It has already broken an election promise by failing to start 
construction on the new car park last year.

Rest assured, I will continue to keep the Government 
accountable.

BUSHFIRES REVEAL COMMUNITY SPIRIT

Whilst the fight to save Hurlstone at Glenfield has been won, 
we now need to save as many hectares 

of green open space as possible. 
Extra car parking spaces can’t come soon enough for 

frustrated residents like Surinder Singh.



It was a pleasure to attend the 
Australia Day civic ceremony at 
Greg Percival Community Centre in 
Ingleburn.
Congratulations to all Australia Day Award 
recipients and a big thank you to the 
community groups such as the Ingleburn 
CWA, Ingleburn RSL & Campbelltown Pipes 
and Drums Band as well as Ingleburn Lions 
Club that helped make the festivities so 
enjoyable.

HAVE YOUR SAY IN SCHOOL 
SAFETY SURVEY
There are obvious health benefits for kids who walk or ride to 
school but many families have valid safety concerns.

That’s why I have set up a short School Safety Survey for 
parents, carers, school staff, P&Cs and concerned local 
residents to report issues with traffic or safety around local 
schools.

I will use this information to push for action by the Liberal 
Government and local councils.

Fill in the survey at nswschoolsafety.com/macquariefields

It is outrageous that motor homes and vehicles towing 
caravans, trailers or boats can now be tolled as much as 
B-Double trucks and semi-trailers on the M2 and M7.  

The Liberal Government continues to sit on its hands 
and does nothing to stop the tolling giant from going 
after pensioners, retirees and families just to make more 
money.

This just isn’t fair. 

Please contact my office on 9618 2077 – or pop 
in – to sign my petition against these unfair toll 
charges.

With local members of the Sydney Caravan Club.

AUSTRALIA DAY FUN

SCRAP UNFAIR 
HOLIDAY TAX!
Tolling companies seem intent on ruining 
holidays for families and retirees who tow 
caravans and boats or drive motor homes.

With 2020 Campbelltown Citizen of the Year Emma Macfarlane.

 Ingleburn Lions Club.



How did you come to live in Raby?

Ray: Pauline and I met at a nurse’s party. 
I was born in Babinda, north Queensland 
and Pauline was born in Coonamble in 
western NSW. I’m a Vietnam veteran 
and served in the Royal Australian Navy 
for over 20 years. I spent another 26 
years in the Navy Reserves and retired in 
2014, while serving as a police officer for 
20 years. We lived in a house in Lurnea 
before moving to St Andrews in 1983, 
which was the result of a ballot. We 
moved to our current home in Raby in 
1987. We have witnessed the area grow 
and change enormously.

You were married after only four 
weeks?

Pauline: Yes, that’s right. Two weeks later 
Ray sailed off to Vietnam. This year marks 
our 48th wedding anniversary. We’ve 
been blessed with two children, Leah and 
Paul, and three grandchildren – Caitlin, 
Harry and Jack.

Helping veterans has always been at 
the heart of your community work.

Ray: Yes, of course. As a veteran, I 

understand a lot of what our veterans 
go through, particularly when they are 
looking to leave active duty. Our son is 
a Timor veteran and a sergeant with the 
NSW Police Force, as well as a lawyer. I 
believe in working to increase awareness, 
resources and funding to support 
veterans’ mental health. As the Acting 
President of the RSL NSW and State 
Vice President of the Vietnam Veterans 
Association of Australia, I take an active 
interest in supporting veterans. Pauline 
and I live by the motto: ‘We are here to 
give, not get.’ 

Pauline, tell us about your 
involvement with the Women’s 
Auxiliary.
I’ve been a long-term member of the 
Ingleburn RSL Sub-branch’s Women’s 
Auxiliary and I am the current State 
Coordinator of NSW RSL Auxiliaries. I 
instigated the state-wide Lest We Forget 
Quilt project which raised money for 
DefenceCare. Quilts are displayed at The 
Australian War Memorial, Hyde Park War 
Memorial and Anzac House in Sydney. 
A quilt was presented to the Duke and 
Duchess of Sussex at the Invictus Games 
in 2018. 

What are some of your other 
achievements, Pauline?
I started the very first Navy playground at 
Waterloo in 1974. I was also instrumental 
in coordinating a large number of 
playgroups for veterans’ children 
operating between Campbelltown and 
Liverpool.  I’ve also worked closely with 
the Vietnamese community to raise 
$85,000 for Vietnam veterans in the area. 

Any other talents you want to share, 
Pauline?
I have a secret rocky road recipe, which 
will remain a secret. I even made rocky 
road for Gough and Margaret Whitlam.  

Pauline, I understand that you are 
related to the first female politician 
appointed to the NSW Legislative 
Council.
Yes. My cousin, Catherine Green, 
was appointed to the Upper House in 
November 1931 by then Labor Premier 
Jack Lang.   

Ray, you discovered that your 
roots have always belonged in the 
Campbelltown-Macarthur region.
Yes. My great-great-grandfather, Samuel 
Williams, was a convict at Glenwood. 
He later bought land at Sugarloaf. My 
great-grandmother, Annie Williams, was 
born in Campbelltown. So my roots have 
long belonged in Campbelltown and I will 
always call it home.  
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Raby’s Ray and Pauline James OAM are tireless workers for our 
veterans and the local community. Pauline was recently named 
as a recipient of a Medal of the Order of Australia. It was fate that 
brought them to Raby yet history shows the family’s roots were 
always firmly planted in the region.

Chat with Anoulack…
 With Ray and Pauline James OAM
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